

University of Kentucky Lexington, Kentucky 40506-0032 606-257-1701

April 11, 1997

## MEMORANDUM

TO:

Chancellor James Holsinger

Chancellor Elisabeth Zinser

Vice President Fitzgerald Bramwell Vice President Eugene Williams

FROM:

Charles T. Wethington, Jr.

President

SUBJECT:

Proposed Changes in Governing and Administrative Regulations

Mail

The proposed changes of the AR II-1.0-1, IV-B and GR X, B.4. that would allow faculty in the Research and Clinical Title Series "to receive notification of non-renewal of appointment to be given any time, contingent upon continuity of funding and the individual's accomplishment", will not be approved at this time. You may recall, the changes were designed to eliminate the necessity for issuing terminal contracts each year to faculty in these title series, who had more than two years of service in the University. All of the specific comments on the changes were, however, in opposition to it.

I encourage you to help your Deans review the criteria for appointment and to make decisions about appointments in the Research Title and Clinical Title Series carefully. Terminations must be in keeping with the notice requirements as stipulated in the University Regulations. The time the work group spent on this issue is appreciated.

c: Professor Janice Schach

Special Assistant Juanita W. Fleming

784/ds